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ODE Farm to CNP
Newsletter

FARM TO CHILD NUTRITION PROGRAMS (CNP): INSIDE THE ISSUE




Oregon School Garden count for
the month of September: 788!



Take a look at the Oregon Farm

to School and School Garden Map
to explore and learn more!

Fresh Fruit and Vegetable (FFVP) 
FFVP SY 22-23 mandatory training needs to be completed
before submitting your first claim. Please continue to submit
claims following the 22-23 claim calendar. Please continue to
submit claims to FarmtoCNP@ode.oregon.gov. 
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USDA Farm to School Grant: Local Food for Schools (LFS) 
The USDA has given our State just over $2 million to administer a new Federal Farm to School
reimbursement grant entitled USDA Local Food for Schools Cooperative Agreement Program, (or,
the LFS Grant for short). This is in addition to our regular State-funded grant program that will be
operated at the same time. 

Umpqua Valley Farm to School 
Walla Walla Farm to School 

Program and Partner Highlights in this Issue 

Seafood to Schools Resources
Pacific Northwest Seafood has resources for serving Oregon seafood in schools, check out their website.

Competitive and Non-Competitive Reimbursement Grants 
There is an important update to the procedure for submitting
Competitive Reimbursement Grant application, please check the
website. 

Farm to Summer Celebration Week Challenge
We encourage Summer Food Service Program (SFSP) Sponsors to take the pledge and participate in the
Farm to Summer Celebration Week!

School Garden Tip:  Plant asparagus! They take a few years to get established, but you can harvest them
just about every single day during the months of May and June, as they can grow up to seven inches per
day.  A great Perennial plant that comes back without maintenance every year! A good way to teach kids

about plant life cycles as it bolts very quickly at the end of the season. 

New Poster Ordering System 
Oregon Harvest for Schools has educational materials available free of charge to Oregon Schools. Here is
the new link for ordering Oregon Harvest for Schools posters.

https://www.oregon.gov/ode/students-and-family/childnutrition/F2S/Pages/SchoolGardens.aspx
https://360.articulate.com/review/content/0a3f9774-87ff-4e92-9d1d-208c663f4e23/review
https://www.oregon.gov/ode/students-and-family/childnutrition/SNP/Documents/ffvp_claiming%20deadlines_22-23.pdf
mailto:FarmtoCNP@ode.oregon.gov
https://www.oregon.gov/ode/students-and-family/childnutrition/F2S/Pages/LFS.aspx
https://www.pnwseafood.net/oregon-seafood-school-recipes
https://www.oregon.gov/ode/students-and-family/childnutrition/F2S/Pages/competitive%20reimbursement.aspx
https://www.oregon.gov/ode/students-and-family/childnutrition/F2S/Pages/F2SummerChallenge.aspx
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSd8j-y8tXu631Kxd36tkJUIey7SEDR4Gdomjig9z4qi6qgkLA/viewform


CNP Grant Updates
Federal USDA Farm to School Grant: Local Food For Schools (LFS) Grant
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Fresh Fruit and Vegetable Program (FFVP)
Please continue to submit claims to FarmtoCNP@ode.oregon.gov according to the SY 2022-2023 FFVP timeline.
February 2023 claims are due Tuesday, May 30, 2023. 

Agreements and EGMS are currently on hold, but sponsors will be notified as soon as claims are ready to be entered.
Claims must still be submitted to FarmtoCNP@ode.oregon.gov​ by the monthly deadlines. Here are the SY 2022-2023
FFVP deadlines.

The mandatory annual FFVP training is now available. This training will need to be completed before submitting
your first claim for the 22-23 school year. 

Any questions can be sent to us at FarmtoCNP@ode.oregon.gov​. 

We now have an additional Federal grant to administer. The USDA has given our State just over $2 million to
administer a new Federal Farm to School reimbursement grant entitled USDA Local Food for Schools Cooperative
Agreement Program, (or, the LFS Grant for short).  This is in addition to our regular State-funded grant program that
will be operated at the same time. The USDA has made these funds available to our state with the stipulation that we
don’t duplicate efforts already in place.  Therefore, we will essentially make these funds available to Sponsors for
specific items that aren’t allowed in our regular State reimbursement grant.

This grant is only available for NSLP sponsors. Eligible sponsors received an email with award allocation March 9,
2023. Agreements have not been sent to sponsors yet. 

The mandatory training materials can be found on our website here. This grant begins March 1, 2023 and close on
August 31, 2024. 

Noncompetitive Reimbursement Grant
The 2021-2023 claim form can be found on the Farm
to CNP Reimbursement Grant webpage. It is the
first item under the "Resources for Claims" section.

The mandatory Training Webinar is now available on
the Reimbursement Grant webpage. This is a
recorded webinar. Please view as your schedule
allows. After viewing is complete, each grantee must
fill out a Reimbursement Grant Attestation Form. 

Before Farm to CNP claims can be approved,
returning sponsors must complete a Final Report
from last biennium and new sponsors must complete
a Baseline Report. 

The progress report is mandatory and required of all
sponsors that participate in the ODE Farm to CNP
Reimbursement Grant. You can link directly to the
progress report or access it through the Farm to
CNP Reimbursement Grant web page. 

Competitive Reimbursement Grant

The final round of the Competitive
Reimbursement Grant deadline is in June!
Applicants must have been awarded a Farm to
CNP Non-Competitive Reimbursement Grant and
have a $0 balance of Non-Competitive funds.

The timeline for Round Six of the Competitive
Reimbursement Grant is as follows:

Questions/Requests for Clarification are due
June 1, 2023 by 10AM.
Applications are due June 8, 2023 by 2PM.

Please note the change in procedure for applying
to this grant on our website. 

You can view the Request for Grant Applications
(RFA) and the full timeline on the Competitive
Reimbursement Grant webpage.




mailto:FarmtoCNP@ode.oregon.gov
mailto:FarmtoCNP@ode.oregon.gov
https://www.oregon.gov/ode/students-and-family/childnutrition/SNP/Documents/ffvp_claiming%20deadlines_22-23.pdf
mailto:FarmtoCNP@ode.oregon.gov
https://www.oregon.gov/ode/students-and-family/childnutrition/SNP/Documents/ffvp_claiming%20deadlines_22-23.pdf
https://360.articulate.com/review/content/0a3f9774-87ff-4e92-9d1d-208c663f4e23/review
https://360.articulate.com/review/content/0a3f9774-87ff-4e92-9d1d-208c663f4e23/review
mailto:FarmtoCNP@ode.oregon.gov
https://www.oregon.gov/ode/students-and-family/childnutrition/F2S/Pages/LFS.aspx
https://www.oregon.gov/ode/students-and-family/childnutrition/F2S/Pages/reimbursement.aspx
https://youtu.be/wxhI18dGtwc
https://youtu.be/wxhI18dGtwchttps:/www.youtube.com/watch?v=wxhI18dGtwc
https://www.oregon.gov/ode/students-and-family/childnutrition/F2S/Pages/reimbursement.aspx
https://app.smartsheet.com/b/form/e6e9b2bf50dc454fb5025171fa6159a6
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/f2cnpprocfinal
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/f2cnp-21-22-rg-base
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/f2cnp-21-22-rg-prog
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/f2cnp-21-22-rg-prog
https://www.oregon.gov/ode/students-and-family/childnutrition/F2S/Pages/reimbursement.aspx
https://www.oregon.gov/ode/students-and-family/childnutrition/F2S/Pages/competitive%20reimbursement.aspx
https://www.oregon.gov/ode/students-and-family/childnutrition/F2S/Pages/competitive%20reimbursement.aspx


This will again take place the 3rd week of July, which this year is July
17-21

If you’re planning on participating, send us an email by June 30 at
FarmtoCNP@ode.oregon.gov to let us know you will participate.

Summer Food Service Program and Seamless Summer Programs
are eligible!

Sponsor will need to do a promotion about an Oregon grown or
processed food item that will be highlighted that week.

Do a write-up about the promo and take pictures, submit after the
week is done.

We’ll select up to three winners.

Winner will receive a pear trophy, like the one shown here.

Summer is approaching fast as ever.  So, with that in mind, we’re doing
our annual Farm to Summer challenge!  Here are the details:

Farm to Summer Celebration Week Challenge:
July 17-21, 2023
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New Poster Ordering System
Oregon Harvest for Schools has educational materials available free of charge to Oregon Schools. Here is the
new link for ordering Oregon Harvest for Schools posters.

Apples | Asparagus | Beef | Beets | Blueberries | Broccoli | Brussels Sprouts | Cabbage | Cane Berries |
Carrots | Cauliflower | Celery | Cherries | Corn | Cranberries | Cucumbers | Dry Beans | Eggs | Grapes | Kale |
Kiwi | Leeks | Microgreens | Milk | Mushrooms | Onions | Parsnips | Peaches | Pears | Peas | Peppers |
Potatoes | Radishes | Rhubarb | Salad Greens | Seafood| Spinach | Strawberries | String Beans | Summer
Squash | Tomatoes | Turnips | Watermelon | Wheat | Winter Squash 

Please note there is currently no stock for blueberry, kiwi, and salmon posters or newsletters but check back in
the future for restocking. 

There are also educational videos and a complete list of these videos can be found on the Oregon Harvest for
Schools webpage.

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSd8j-y8tXu631Kxd36tkJUIey7SEDR4Gdomjig9z4qi6qgkLA/viewform
https://www.oregon.gov/ode/students-and-family/childnutrition/F2S/Pages/OregonHarvestforSchools.aspx
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Education Grant and School Garden Updates

Seafood in Schools Resource 

Pacific Northwest Seafood has a resource that highlights four seafood suppliers and shares School
Nutrition Program Recipes for the meals shown above (sesame ginger tuna sandwich, teriyaki rockfish rice
bowl, Oregon pink shrimp chowder, and blackened pacific dover sole tacos). Check out their website for
more information!

Walla Walla Farm to School 

Umpqua Valley Farm to School 

Walla Walla Farm to School shared their
quarterly newsletter here. 

Check it out to learn more about their
recent fundraising and updates from each
of their gardens. 

Thanks for sharing! 

Eastwood Elementary - Our first
workday of the year was a huge success!
Over 20 volunteers came out to build
new raised beds, fill them with soil, and
get ready for Spring planting.

Visit their website for volunteer
opportunities and to learn more.

https://www.pnwseafood.net/oregon-seafood-school-recipes
https://www.slcww.org/so/28OTnOgai?languageTag=en&fbclid=IwAR1wSMc-M41TG7J-ukTMLslrkWgoexdnoHLN1vRU5wQTfW76L3qwV25LDQg
https://uvf2s.org/volunteer-info/


USDA Nondiscrimination Statement
In accordance with federal civil rights law and U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) civil rights regulations and
policies, this institution is prohibited from discriminating on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex (including
gender identity and sexual orientation), disability, age, or reprisal or retaliation for prior civil rights activity.

Program information may be made available in languages other than English. Persons with disabilities who
require alternative means of communication to obtain program information (e.g., Braille, large print, audiotape,
American Sign Language), should contact the responsible state or local agency that administers the program or
USDA’s TARGET Center at (202) 720-2600 (voice and TTY) or contact USDA through the Federal Relay Service at
(800) 877-8339.

To file a program discrimination complaint, a Complainant should complete a USDA Program Discrimination
Complaint Form which can be obtained online at: https://www.usda.gov/sites/default/files/documents/usda-
program-discrimination-complaint-form.pdf, from any USDA office, by calling (866) 632-9992, or by writing a letter
addressed to USDA. The letter must contain the complainant’s name, address, telephone number, and a written
description of the alleged discriminatory action in sufficient detail to inform the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights
(ASCR) about the nature and date of an alleged civil rights violation. The completed AD-3027 Complaint form or
letter must be submitted to USDA by:

mail:
U.S. Department of Agriculture
Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights
1400 Independence Avenue, SW
Washington, D.C. 20250-9410; or

fax: (833) 256-1665 or (202) 690-7442; or

email: program.intake@usda.gov
 

This institution is an equal opportunity provider.

May 1-31, 2023 | Vol 4  Issue 10
Questions or suggestions for future issues?  
Please send an email to the Farm to CNP team at FarmtoCNP@ode.oregon.gov.
_________________________________________________________________________________________
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Civil Rights and Complaints Process

The Oregon Department of Education Child Nutrition Programs (ODE CNP) works closely with the regional USDA
Office of Civil Rights and other organizations committed to equal educational opportunity and respectful
environments.

ODE CNP actively promotes equity. We offer training and technical assistance to ODE CNP sponsors and providers
to assist them with their responsibilities regarding discrimination and harassment. ODE CNP also conducts
workshops on these and related subjects at state, regional, local program sites, and conferences. Future activities
include developing outreach strategies and tactics aimed at inclusiveness and increased program participation.

To file a Child Nutrition Programs complaint of discrimination with the State of Oregon, please send an email to
ODE CNP Civil Rights or write to:

Director of Child Nutrition Programs,
Oregon Department of Education,
255 Capitol Street NE,
Salem, OR 97310
or call (503) 947-5888, (voice)
or (503) 378-2892(TDD).

mailto:FarmtoCNP@ode.oregon.gov

